CITY OF BELLEWOOD
MINUTES - COMMISSIONERS MEETING – March 26, 2015 
The meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by Mayor Orr.  Meeting was held at 3911 Leland Road
[bookmark: _GoBack]Commissioners attending were Karen Koch, Steve Dougherty, Wayne Rudloff
The minutes of the February 24, 2015 meeting were reviewed and approved as submitted.  
Financial Report – Reviewed and approved 
Old Business
Spring Newsletter –Topics discussed and to be highlighted included yard sale date, insurance premiums, police patrols, parking pads, ordinance enforcement, and other usual news.
Commissioners – We still need to recruit one additional commissioner for upcoming two year term.  
New Business 
Rumpke contract – Conversations were successful with Rumpke regarding proposed increases ($1).  Contract was signed by Mayor Orr on behalf of Bellewood for a two year extensions
LMPD patrols are budgeted for $1250 monthly.  As requested, they have demonstrated an increase in actual stops for traffic violations.  A change to the City of Bellewood property tax discount was discussed as a method of alleviating additional city expense related to police patrols.
Ordinance and building violation (trash storage area) on Elmwood Ave. was noted – letter to be prepared for both property owners reiterating what was originally approved and this structure.
Next meeting is scheduled to be on April 21, 2015 - 6:30 pm at 3911 Leland Road. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:14 pm.
